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Thames Valley Network

Minutes of the u3a Thames Valley Network Representatives’ Meeting
 held at Benson Parish Hall, OX10 6LZ on Friday 28th October 2022
Present 

Committee: Avis Furness, Acting Chair (Reading); Derek Randall, Treasurer (Thame & District); Anne Marie Lord, Mins. Secretary (Chinnor & District); Susie Berry, Events Co-ordinator (Ridgeway); Gill Le Du (Henley). 
Representatives: John Orchard, Jess Elliott, Pat Lurcook (Abingdon); Chris Fieldsend, Patricia Foster ( Banbury); Tomy Duby and Margaret Herbert (Bicester); Fritha Irwin (Bourne End); Robert Goddard, Janet Russell, Bruce Collins (Bracknell Forest); Jane Barker (Chalfonts); James Cadle (Chess Valley); Annette Dearmun, Margaret Lambert (Chinnor & District); Sue Collins, Kath Oldham (Didcot & District); Peter Foot (Faringdon); Celia Barnshaw, Mary Turner (Goring Gap); Mike Price (Greater Thame); David Part (Marlow & District); Brian Baldwin (Milton Keynes); Mary and Robin Blake (Newbury); Margaret Lipscomb, Gerald Vinestock (Oxford); Mary Butcher, Jacqui Weiss (Reading); Annette Thompson (Ridgeway); Christine Phillips (South Bucks); Carol Bradbrook-Taylor, Anne Hughes, Nigel Webb (Thame & District); Neil Kelly, Jane Milne (Thameside, Wallingford); Jack Telling (Wallingford); Nick Sturley (Wendover); Liz Froggett Margaret Sherrington (West Oxford); Susan White (Windsor). 
South East Region: Susie Berry (Regional Trustee)
In the absence of Fay Sinai due to Covid and with the agreement of all Committee members Avis led this meeting as Acting Chair. Apologies had been received from a number of Reps including those from Wokingham where an Open Meeting was taking place. 

See item 1 for a list of apologies received.

1 Apologies received from: Fay Sinai, TVN Chair (Abingdon); David Morton, website support (Reading); Patsy Thornton (Wokingham); Peter Sharp (Aston Clinton); Lilia Bogle and Dorothy Morgan (Buckingham); Kathy Dunmore (Carterton); Sarah Jones (Chiltern); Judith Elliot (High Wycombe); Malcolm Peckham (Princes Risborough); Sue Carvey (Swindon); Stephanie Steevenson (Thatcham); Pam Jones (Witney); John Waddington, Pauline Williams and Pam Hares (Wokingham); Chris Mould (Woodley and District). 
2 Minutes of the last meeting (29th July 2022). Circulated prior to the meeting. 
These Minutes were agreed.

3 Matters arising.
None that would not be dealt with elsewhere. 
4 Chair’s report   Fay Sinai
Avis read the Chair’s Report prepared by Fay.

i/ Having set off to attend the unveiling of the u3a quilt at the Blanket Hall Witney Fay was caught up in a traffic jam caused by an accident on the A34 she eventually returned home having spent 1.5 hours in the traffic. 
ii/ Fay attended a double celebration at Bracknell Forest u3a for the 40th anniversary of u3a and the 21st anniversary of Bracknell Forest u3a. She felt very honoured to be invited. 
iii/ Fay attended the first ‘Ask the u3a’ Zoom event. She found it useful to a certain degree but felt that it concentrated mainly on the resolutions for the AGM re finance and capitation. 

iv/ Fay attended two South East Region Network (SERN) meetings: the first was a Presentation on Training and Support  given by Susannah Hodge but due to power cuts in Abingdon at the time Fay could only be present intermittently.  Following the presentation questions were raised re Communication and various other subjects. The second meeting was more varied and Fay noted that Trust u3a is now called u3a Interest Groups Online. This will be of interest to the network as anyone can join these groups. 
v/ Beacon for Networks – TVN will be going ahead with this in due course. Fay felt affirmed in the decision to use Beacon in TVN when another SERN member using it in her Network praised the system.
vi/ Fay attended the AGM on 6th October on Zoom.  She found the conversation between the Chair, Liz Thackray and Eric Midwinter very interesting and enlightening. This is available on YouTube and Fay recommended that Reps view it as it could be very useful to show and discuss with u3a committees.
vii/ WordPress is due to go live in the first quarter of 2023.

viii/ There is an excellent workshop on Zoom ‘Running Your u3a – information for trustees.’ It not only confirms the responsibilities of new trustees but explains the various roles within the region, network etc.

The workshop will take place on 7th November at 10.00am.  

ix/ Fay attended a Network link meeting which included a presentation on Contingency Planning given by Susannah Hodge. It is recommended that u3as have a plan in place to cover the possibility of those holding leading roles on a committee being unavailable due to sickness or being called away suddenly etc. 
x/ For publicity purposes Fay is aware of u3as using bookmark with QR codes. 

Reps asked all kind wishes to Fay for a speedy recovery.
5 Treasurer’s Report   Derek Randall    Financial Statement to the 28th October 2022

5.1 The Financial Statement to the 28th October 2022 had been circulated by email prior to the meeting. 

The fourteen fee paying Events held to date have resulted in a deficit of £607. Total administration costs of £1010.55 include £623.88 for the Zoom licence for January to October and annual fees of £139.08 for the Website and Google Workspace.
Currently the accounts show a deficit of £1617.95 and a balance of £11151.35 
Detailed accounts are available for Reps who wish to see them. 
5.2 Derek referred to a query raised at the last meeting by Thameside regarding reducing the amount held in the accounts. It is anticipated that this will be achieved by holding free events, there has been a reduction of approximately £840 since the last meeting.
5.3 A further query regarding the accounts was referred for discussion with Derek following this meeting.
Avis thanked Derek for his care and diligence in maintaining and presenting the accounts.
6. SE Region Trustee’s report Susie Berry
6.1 Celebration events for the 40th Anniversary of u3a included an excellent display at the library in Oxford arranged by the three u3as in Oxford; Chiltern u3a had a stand at the Amersham Fair, they gave away fridge magnets which included a QR code linked to their website. Susie has forwarded this idea to the Brand Centre.
6.2  A total of 56 amendments were tabled at the Trust AGM and these were managed excellently by Sam Mauger.

6.3 Going forward there is a need to consider efficiency, savings will need to be made without affecting service for members. Liz Thackray and Allan Walmsley have suggested changes to Governance, to be split into two parallel organisations with Officers of the Trust with specific responsibility including those covering Legal and Financial matters and including the Treasurer in one organisation and all elected members on a parallel council dealing with proposed projects and ensuring they listen to member u3as.
6.4 Consultation days will be held. The date for the SE Region consultation zoom is 17th November at 10am. This will be a question and answer discussion on restructuring the Trust, all are encouraged to attend.

6.5 To satisfy the Charity Commission more Trust activities will be available on-line including Interest groups.
6.6 “Running your u3a” is a live workshop (2 hours) for new or potential committee members.

6.7 Susie had set up the TVN Noticeboard and table with examples of items available from the Brand Centre. She suggested that u3as put in bulk orders e.g. for diaries as this should save on p & p costs.
6.8 There is a u3a YouTube channel that can be accessed through Google u3a YouTube. It includes many presentations including the conversation between Liz Thackray and Eric Midwinter.

 Avis is on Susie’s Support Team, she thanked Susie for her Report and for all the hard work she puts into her role as SE Region Trustee.
7 Network Link Meeting Report.  Avis Furness
7.1 Avis began by responding to queries about what Network Link is and quoted from the Networks page on the u3a website:

 “Network Link is an opportunity for networks and clusters of u3as from across the movement to meet, share news and connect. There are three Network Link meetings a year, which are all virtual meetings.”
In a recent post on the Keeping in Touch u3a Facebook Group, the Third Age Trust Chair, Liz Thackray, commented “. . .Network Link does provide a way of bringing networks together across the country and has a number of meetings each year. Networks have never been part of the formal structure of the u3a but have an especially important part to play, which (in my opinion) should be recognised much more. Ideas and support are shared between networks……. Networks do not pay fees to the Trust…” 
7.2 When Network Link meetings were held face-to-face, limitations on space and travel costs meant that there was just one person attending from each Network, usually the Chair. During the Pandemic meetings were held on Zoom with no need to limit the numbers. These have continued and anyone who is interested may attend.

7.3 Recently, there have been two “Ask the Trust” meetings, which the Trust asked Network Link to host.   At the first meeting held in September there was not enough time to answer all the questions and a follow-up meeting took place in October. There were 43 attendees with Liz Thackray and Sam Mauger dealing with the questions.

Approximately a hundred members from across the UK including TVN members attended the autumn Network Link meeting on October 19th. There were two presentations. The first was on Contingency Planning. U3as may recognise the need to ensure there are people in place to succeed to the posts of Chair, Vice-Chair, Treasurer, etc., but there is an increasing need to find people with technical abilities particularly for zoom/hybrid meetings. U3as often rely on one person for expertise and advice, but it is more practical to find more people with these skills. Some u3as already have Technical Teams. The second presentation on Publicity and Public Relations was followed by a lively discussion.  
A copy of the PowerPoint from the first presentation has been sent to attendees, the second presentation will be sent out shortly. A Contingency Planning template and checklist is also available which is very useful. Avis will arrange with Fay to send these presentations to all Reps.

Avis continues to work on the Network Link team, she has responsibility for the mailing list and registering attendees. TicketSource was used for the first time for registration for the October meeting, there were a few teething troubles, but it will be used for future meetings. Avis thanked her TVN colleagues, especially David and Mike, for their help.  A provisional date for the next Network Link meeting has been set for Wednesday, 15th February 2023.

8 Events Team Report Susie Berry

8.1 Recent Events, both face-to-face and on-line, have been really good thanks to an excellent Events Team. Susie thanked Gill and Fay for the visit to Kelmscott in August. This has proved to be a very popular visit and requests continue to be received for further visits. Another visit in 2023 is a possibility.
8.2 Reps have previously agreed that Events will be either face-to-face or held on Zoom. The Team will, therefore, focus on offering Events via Zoom through the winter with more face-to-face events in the months when we can expect better weather.

8.3 A workshop on Equality, Diversity and Inclusion will take place following the lunch at the close of this meeting. Susan Parker, Chair of the SW Region, and Mingma Norman from the u3a office will lead this Event. This is a free event with TVN paying for the hire of the hall and relevant expenses.
8.4 Reps are asked to let Susie know if they have any ideas for future events or speakers.
8.5 Information regarding Events including links to TicketSource to enable bookings can be found on the website.

30th November 10.30 Namibia – Fay Sinai

9th December 14.30 Quiz – Avis Furness

8.6i/ As previously stated Gill has offered to organise another outing to Kelmscott in 2023.

8.6 ii/ In a show of hands at this meeting there was interest in a visit to Wisley. The previous visit had been postponed due to the pandemic; Susie will follow this up for 2023.

8.6 iii/ It was suggested that the Team look back at past Events and consider offering some again.

8.6iv/ In response to a query re recordings of talks being made available it was noted that copyright rules would apply, talks given by members would be exempt but it was agreed to apply the same criteria across the board. No recordings would be made.
8.6v/ Equality, Diversity and Inclusivity will not be available on-line.

Avis thanked Susie for her report and for all that the Team do.

9 Discussion  

9.1 Vision statement – Wokingham. This item is postponed as Wokingham u3a are showcasing their

u3a and have no Reps available to attend this meeting.

 9.2 Communication - Lynne Button (Milton Keynes). 

Brian Baldwin had agreed with Lynne to initiate discussion at this meeting. The subject has already been raised with Allan Walmsley at the Trust. 
There seem to be u3as including their members who are aware of u3a nationally (i.e. “in the know”) and other u3as that are not. In essence there is a concern that there are communication issues that can lead to a lack of commitment to the wider movement.
We are fortunate in that Susie is not only an active member of TVN but also a Trustee within the Third Age Trust. Throughout the discussion the meeting benefitted from her understanding of both the Trust and local u3as.

An overview of the discussion points and matters raised follows.

i/ What is the vision of the Third Age Trust?

A consultation between the Trust and u3as is underway, it is looking at the direction of movement of u3a going forward. It is anticipated that the response will enable the creation of better communication and consultation and clarify how best to structure the Trust.
ii/ What is the purpose of the Trust? 
As an umbrella organisation it looks after the interests of u3as. 
U3a Chairs are asked to agree and sign the terms of membership with the Third Age Trust each April.

The Trust enables individual u3as to be charities, the charter for the Trust and for u3as enables charity status.

Public Liability and Trustees insurances are arranged through the Trust for all Trustees in local u3as. The cost could be far higher if arranged by individual u3as. Insurance for Trustees is essential for committee members.

The Trust enables a lot of support for u3as such as copyright and licence fees plus many other benefits that it negotiates.

It was suggested that the National organisation could be an underpinning (supporting) organisation rather than an umbrella organisation.

iii/ There is an awareness of tension between National and Local u3a and a lack of interest in the National organisation. 
The Trust can be perceived as irrelevant to local u3as, connections are legal but tenuous. U3as are locally autonomous and do not relate to the Trust which enables u3as to remain legal and in line with the ethos of the organisation.
There is a need to ascertain what u3as need from the National organisation.

The priorities of members need to be known. 

The average u3a member is only interested in their group.

iv/ Publicity There was a suggestion that the Trust publicise u3a through presentations at pre-retirement events held by employers.

v/ There is a Trust group working on social prescribing, Susie has attended NHS fairs in Buckinghamshire.
vi/ Following the rejection of the proposal for raising capitation fees will the Trust learn lessons from this mistake. 
The issue was further compounded by the fact that members had not been presented with a budget.

 The Trust will need to find a way to present the audited accounts to members at the AGM. 
Within the Articles of Association it states that fees should be voted on. 
vii/ With no increase of the capitation fee what is the Trust doing following the AGM to address efficiency?

A full Board and Budget meeting has been called to address the finances.

No cuts are envisaged to the development of Beacon or the website.

viii/ Susie pointed out that the Third Age Trust Board members are elected u3a members and therefore the Trust represents all u3as. It cannot exist without this Board of Trustees. 
She emphasised that we all need to work together. 
The Trust works hard to ensure anything that is centrally funded benefits all u3as.

There are twenty-four employed staff who, among other things, respond to telephone requests for advice and guidance. Many work well beyond the number of hours for which they are employed. These 24 staff are not all full-time and equate to 17 full-time staff.

ix/ Networks are not a layer of Governance but they can be useful platforms for discussion.

x/ The AGM had achieved a change in the articles of association and terms of service for officers which will apply to Constitutional changes across u3a.

xi/ The SE Region autumn gathering will continue this discussion. U3as need to put forward proposals.

10 Network Information  

10.1 Speaker Database (maintained by Avis). An up-dated version will be sent to Speaker secretaries ASAP. Avis thanked u3as for up-dates sent to her.

10.2 FaceBook (maintained by Avis Furness) At present our Facebook group has a small and exclusive membership of just 51 people. Please encourage your member to joins. It is a closed group, so no-one outside

its membership will see what is posted. Avis will arrange for a link to be sent to Reps and encouraged 

them to include activities and news from their own u3a.
Avis also moderates the 40th Anniversary and u3a Week Facebook group. U3as around the country have been

posting pictures of their achievements in u3a week – lots of flowers, cakes, and all sorts of other activities.  
It has gone a little quiet so this may be a good time to post pictures from your u3a.

10.3. List of Interest Groups (maintained by Fay) do keep Fay updated with a current list of your groups – it 

is interesting for other u3as to see what you are up to and maybe gather a few ideas.  

10.4 TVN Contacts list (maintained by Chair). To comply with GDPR this list is not circulated elsewhere. 
Reps were asked to keep Fay updated by sending her changes of names and email addresses for relevant contacts. 
10.5 Events Contact List (maintained by Mike Price) As always we are very grateful to Mike for maintaining this list.
10.6 Website (maintained by David Morton) www.u3atvnetwork.org.uk  David is unable to be with us today, but he has reported that the website is working with no problems..  
11 AOB 
11.1 Risk assessment forms are now available on u3a website, in the advice section. There are individual

forms for various kinds of activities and venues, and there is also a helpful FAQ document.  

11.2 WordPress Fay has sent the following information, there will be a WordPress working group similar to that for Beacon. It will go ahead early 2023. Training will be given.

12. Dates of next Reps’ meeting to be held on Friday 3rd February 2023 at 10.30pm on Zoom. 
Please register for this Reps meeting using TicketSource.

This helps our administration enormously but please ask for help if you are unsure.
Avis closed the meeting and thanked everyone for attending, lunch would follow, after which the workshop on Equality, Diversity and Inclusion would take place.
Date …………….                    
Chair ………………  


               03/11/2022


Chair TVN Fay Sinai fay.sinai@icloud.com 
TVN  www.u3atvnetwork.org.uk  
SE Region https://u3asites.org.uk/south-east  
SE Region Trustee https://u3asites.org.uk/south-east/contact 
(Use the link https://www.facebook.com/groups/377393767067766 or search Facebook for Thames Valley Network). 
SERN South East Region Network 
TVN    Thames Valley Network 

SUN     Sussex u3a Network
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